Home & School Association

General Meeting

       November 24, 2010
· Welcome/Opening Remarks  6:15 by Sheri Lynn McFarlane, former President. In attendance was Natalee Morehouse, Patti LaFitte, Sheri Lynn McFarlane, Merle Campbell, Judy Young, & Tanya Trevors
· Minutes of Last General Meeting was read by Natalee. 
· Approval of Minutes:  1st:  Tanya and 2nd: Patti
· Business Arising from minutes:   

· Rodney was not in attendance to update up on the playground grant.  Natalee will check into this status as Rodney was going to see Robert Trevors to hand deliver the FYCAP grant application.
· Treasurer’s Report:  Patti gave an update on the accounts:

Breakfast Account: $916.92 in this account.  Donations came in from The Khan’s and the Freeze’s, as well as ½ of the Breakfast for Learning grant.  Natalee will send thank you notes.
                                           General Account: $8111.98




 Popcorn:  no profit as of yet.  
· Correspondence:  

· Positive Promotions sent information regarding reading products.
· NB Home and School Federation sent a reminder about paying the membership dues.  
· New Business:     
· Membership:  At this time we have 88 members registered.

· Position of President:  Merle Campbell has accepted the position of president for the 2010-2011 school year!
· Movie Date:  December 18 at 11:00 am is booked for a private showing of The Polar Express.  Natalee will send home notice to students and collect the money/give out tickets.  If numbers appear low we will advertise for the public to attend.  Judy will buy candy canes to hand out to students at the movie.
· Provincial Home and School Association: There was a discussion on whether or not it is worthwhile to pay the fee for our membership dues.  Merle was going to contact Patricia Lee from the association to see why we pay these dues.  We will discuss this further at the next meeting.
· School Learning Project.:  Rodney submitted a draft copy of a letter that will be sent to local businesses to ask for assistance in upgrading our Story Land Park.  The committee felt the letter was appropriate and should be given out ASAP.  For those who have connections with businesses letters will be hand delivered where possible.
· Card Tables:  A motion was made to spend no more than $500.00 for the purchase of card tables to be used for various activities within the school.  Diane Arbeau will price the amount of 10 tables and get back to the committee.  All members voted in favour.

· Going Electronic:  It was decided that the committee is “going green”.  The meetings will be now held in the library so that the agenda can be placed on the Smartboard.  As well each executive member will have a flash drive to keep information from the committee on.  This can be presented through the Smart board as well.  Natalee will put the minutes from the meeting on the school website to encourage more members to attend, along with any pother pertinent information.
· Next Meeting:  The next meeting will be on December 16, 2010 at 6:00 in the school library.  
· Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 by Sheri Lynn.
Respectfully Submitted,

Natalee Morehouse 
H & S Secretary
